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Ulster redistricting threatens elections

Lawyers argue for quick resolution

By Adam Bosch Times Herald-Record
March 29, 2011

KINGSTON — Attorneys for both sides of a redistricting argument in Ulster County said the election process could falter if new legislative districts are not agreed upon quickly.

Both sides of the argument gave testimony before acting State Supreme Court Justice Kimberly O'Connor on Monday.

The dispute is over who has final say in creating single-member districts that will cut the Ulster County Legislature from 33 to 23 members. Those districts are supposed to be adopted soon and become effective for November's election.

County Attorney Bea Havranek said the Legislature should have final approval over any plan set forth by a special redistricting committee. She noted the county's charter does not explicitly give that power to the committee.

John Parete, a member of the redistricting committee, and Tom Kadgen, an active government watcher, sued in February because they believe the charter meant to have redistricting taken out of the hands of county lawmakers.

Their lawyer, Josh Koplovitz, cited language from the charter, meeting minutes and an affidavit from charter author Gerald Benjamin that said the special committee was supposed to have exclusive power over drawing the new district lines.

Both sides agreed on one thing: A decision has to come soon.

An appeal to a higher court, a challenge by one of the major political parties and public-notice requirements for adopting laws could all throw a wrench in the political schedule. Both lawyers feared districts might not be set by the time Democrats and Republicans choose their candidates in early summer.

"Everybody is expecting some grumbling, if not some legal action," Koplovitz said.

O'Connor agreed to make a decision on the case soon and retain power over the issue if new petitions arise.
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